
Presidents Report for JUNE 28, 2015
- Electronic Meeting

Our Artistic Director Dr. Adam Gustafson conducted a Strategic Planning Meeting with the entire Board and key Chorus Committee members on Sunday June 7.   As part of the committee for recruiting new Board Members outside the HGMC I have contacted the Lancaster, York and Harrisburg Chamber of Commerce, the LGBT Center of Central PA. and the LGBT Campus Groups at Elizabethtown and Dickinson College.  The Chamber groups all responded positively and will post our Board Members Search to their various members. I extended a Board Member invitation to former HGMC director Jess Nupponen, and to HGMC longtime supporter Steve Dorko.  Jess and Steve both graciously declined and we are welcome to inquire again in a couple years.   I hope we hear from all Board Members about the contacts they have made in regards to new Board Members before the end of the month.
I have not received any contrary feedback regarding updating our Board Member policies.  Starting with this Annual meeting I propose all Board Members have dues that are double what the Chorus member dues are.  If you are a Chorus member that would be your Chorus Member $100. Dues plus $100. To be on the Board (which would make you a “Best Friend” in the Annual Campaign).  If you are not a singing member of the Chorus, your Board member dues would be $200.  Each Board Member needs to be committed to bringing in $1000. Worth of fundraising each year.  This can be done by chairing an established fundraising event, bringing in Annual Campaign/Advertising contributions, or Grant Writing.  If you are not committed to being an active working member of the Board, The Annual Meeting will be an opportunity for you to submit your resignation as the HGMC Board refocuses its direction.
On June 16 I submitted a Grant Request to Jump Street for The Pennsylvania Partners in the Arts, Project Stream Grant.  The request was for their full amount ($2000.) They typically fund just under half of the requested amount.  We will hear about this Grant in the early Fall.
I submitted a Grant to The Cultural Enrichment Fund who has partnered with The Foundation for Enhancing Communities, to offer a “Arts for All Partnership” Grant.  I applied for a $3000 Grant.  This is the first time this Grant is being offered.  Part of the stipulation for this Grant is offering free admission to some component of the proposed event.  Making our Spring Concerts, “Free Student Admission” and the Sunday May 2015 Concert, “Free Will” qualifies us for this Grant.  Notifications for this Grant will be made by the first week of August.
Kevin Nield filmed many of us at 704 on Saturday June 13th for a promotional video for the Chorus.  The video will be made available as soon as Kevin is finished working on it.  THANK YOU to all who showed up for this filming, and thank you to Kevin Nield for volunteering SO MUCH of his time, creative energy and resources toward working on this video.
Lancaster Pride:  THANK YOU to Doug Wentz who GENEROUSLY made flyers for the HGMC and handed them out at Lancaster Pride.  The Flyers promoted member recruitment and highlighted our Voices United/Pride/ October Fundraiser and Winter Concert events.  Thank you to Bob Eisenhower and Kevin Nield for joining Lizzie Beaumont and Betty Whitecastle on stage at Lancaster Pride as the HGMC Small Ensemble.  We performed two songs from the Spring Concert during the live entertainment section of PRIDE FEST.  In-between songs, we promoted the HGMC, member recruitment and singled out Doug Wentz in the crowd to direct interested persons to the flyer.  We placed remaining flyers on the LGBT Community Center table.
BIG THANK YOU to EDDIE DIEL for using his connections to get Lizzie and Betty an extra performance during the Drag portion of Lancaster Pride.  There was a significantly larger audience for the Drag portion of this event.  
VOICES UNITED: Rehearsals are Monday June 29, July 6,13,and 20.  Dress rehearsal Thursday July 23.  Times and location information will be sent out this week.
Doug Wentz has volunteered to co-chair the Harrisburg Pride Day on Sat. July 25.  Robb, Doug, and I will break the day into three shifts with each of us as shift leader in need of a shift mate. Raffle Baskets will be at our booth.  We will need to organize three other volunteers for this event.   Bob Eisenhower has expressed interest in giving massages for HGMC donations at our booth.  This will be a great way to increase revenue at Pride.
York Equality Fest Sunday Aug. 2, 12-6pm:  We are doing a 15-20 minute set from our concert, starting with the National Anthem.  We are listed on their Website already.  

These Next Year Calendar dates are CONFIRMED:

ANNUAL MEETING  Monday Aug. 17, 7pm UU Clover Lane
First official Rehearsal Monday Aug. 24, 7pm UU Clover Lane
Friday, December 4, 2015 7:30 First Reform Church Lancaster, Winter Concert Preview
Sunday, December 6, 4pm UU Clover Lane WINTER CONCERT 2015
Friday, December 11, 2015. 7:30 HCC York, Winter Concert, Encore
Sunday, December 13, 4pm Unity, Enola, Winter Concert, Encore
Monday January 25, 2016 start of Spring Season
Saturday May 7, 7:30 pm HCC York, Spring Concert Preview
Sat/Sun. May 14/15 8pm/2pm SPRING CONCERT Penn State Harrisburg

Our Next Board Meeting is Sunday July 26, 6pm UU Board Room.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]This will be our last opportunity to meet prior to the ANNUAL MEETING scheduled for Monday, August 17.
